

Summary of the Seventy-Fifth Meeting
Special Committee 224 Plenary
Airport Security Access Control Systems

The seventy-fifth meeting of SC-224 was held virtually on March 11, 2021.

Attendees included:

Christer Wilkinson (Co-Chair)	AECOM System Solutions
Jose Chavez (Acting Co-Chair)	TSA
Art Kosatka (Secretary)	TranSecure Inc.
Djhanice “DJ” Neric (Government Authorized Rep)	FAA
Karan Hofmann	RTCA, Inc.
Nancy Ford	Security 101
Gary Davis	MWAA
Adam Shane	LAWA
Kristina Does	TranSecure Inc.
Jonathan Branker	FAA
Don Zoufal	Crowznest
Lance Ferrell	M2P
Kevin Emden	M2P
Suzanne Guzik	Burns
Jim McClay	AOPA
Walter Hamilton	IDTP
Harold Flamebaum	Faith Group
Regrets:	
Lars Suneborn	IDTP

SC-224 – Meeting No. 75
(March 11, 2021 Meeting)

1. Welcome and Administrative Remarks:

Ms. Hofmann opened the meeting with the reading of the reminders for Anti-Trust Requirement, RTCA Proprietary Policy and Membership Policy and relevant exemptions. Dr. Wilkinson presented the agenda for today’s meeting.

2. Approval of Previous Meeting Summary:

The Summary for the Plenary 74 (January 28, 2021) meeting was approved with one minor typographical note.

3. TSA Report:

TSA representation to report agency status or activity. No direct remarks at this time.

4. Document Distribution:

No updates to report.

5. DO-230K Discussion:

The Chairman asked for updates on the various Sections.

Mr. Zoufal: Credentialing Section

Discussed several TSA-originated changes based on recent and anticipated TSA activities and decisions. The Fig 1.1 process flow document has been updated regarding revocation and regulatory checks for violations and for trusted agent reviews, (with clarification from Mr. Hamilton regarding permissions for access to specific records, information on an appeals process prior to revocation. In addition to more information on the Rapback participation/ mandate. Mr. Zoufal provided updates for various publications and references found in several footnotes, and he notes there will likely require more checking of links due to new Administration's changes in some Executive Orders and Agency directives. Finally, there was brief discussion about changes in privacy protections and development of State laws which an airport must determine local reports.

Mr. Shane: Video Section

For this iteration of the DO-230 document, Mr. Shane has completely rewritten and restructured much of the several earlier versions. He notes it is now much more a systems overview, tied to multiple uses such as access control and perimeter, He has now picked up such issues as recognition with Covid face masks, remote temperature readings, exit lanes, video analytics, one way exits, and integration of subsystems. For PSIM design he has brought in new material such as fields of view and targets, lens selection; testing; (scenario / system based performance rather than technical specs); added vendor selection, and a small section on cyber. Ms. Ford asks about some cyber issues, which are deferred to Dr. Branker's new section.

Mr. Ferrell: Integration Section

Mr. Ferrell noted no new changes since last meeting. He state he has been unable to find any viable alternatives to VMS or PSIM as a platform and seeks any ideas or leads from the full committee; he will continue his search into next version.

Mr. Hamilton: Biometrics Section

No updates to the previously submitted section.

Ms. Guzik: Principal Editor

Has lost track of the communications section, which the Chairman believes has no outstanding changes to its earlier submittal; the Section does not currently have an Author / Chair for this section; we are looking for a replacement.

Mr. Suneborn: Access Control

No changes, per the Chairman

Ms. Olivier (now retired): Perimeter Section

No changes; seeking replacement Task Lead

Mr. Emden: Procurement / Acquisition

No changes

Mr. Kosatka: Security Operations Center (SOC)

No changes. He noted that, along with Dr. Branker's Introductory chapter, we have purposefully delayed final review until other sections have provided their updates, in order to avoid any conflicts or outdated materials. Mr. Kosatka stated that the SOC section remains sufficiently insular regarding SOC-only issues to require no changes; it contains three segments referring the reader to other specific sections for systems information deemed outside the SOC's direct purview. Dr. Branker is now proceeding to make final amendments to the introductory section to include current revisions, as well as reference to his own new cybersecurity section. He is adding cross-references regarding privacy new cyber issues, credentialing, and NIST references from Mr. Zoufal's section.

Mr. Branker: Cybersecurity

An entirely new section, there have been no changes to previously submitted material (Jan 27th).

Ms. Dores – Facilitation/FIS Section

The Chairman notes a huge amount of excellent material submitted, but it still requires more time to coordinate with all the new and updated material in the other chapters, as well as with still-unresolved issues and concerns with CBP and still evolving Administration policies. The full publication of this chapter will be postponed until the next iteration of the document but an introductory version with an amended introduction indicating its status and relationship to the rest of the document can be added to this version.

Ms. Hofmann – RTCA

Requested all section authors to please get your final versions to Ms. Guzik and Dr. Branker, and also posted on the web site, as soon as possible – like tomorrow! Both need to complete their work so we can go to Final Review and Comment within 10 days.

Schedule:

19 March 2021 –	Draft Final document
22 March 2021 –	FRAC process begin
21 April 2021 –	FRAC comment period ends
29 April 2021 –	76 th Plenary: Committee adjudication of comments & finalization
29 May 2021 -	77 th plenary

Any Other Business:

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned.

-S-

Art Kosatka

Secretary

CERTIFIED as a true and Accurate summary of the Meeting.

-S-

Christer Wilkinson

Co-Chairman

-S-

Alan Paterno

Co-Chairman